Linda Mollison, Housing Director

Hampshire College

893 West Street

Amherst, MA 01002

Dear Linda:

As the parents of Diana Dukhanova, a Hampshire student and an observant Jew, we are shocked and appalled at the treatment that she and her friends are receiving in regards to housing.  Our family immigrated to this country in 1991 in a large part to escape Anti-Semitism and to secure religious freedom.  That our daughter should have to fight for sufficient space to practice Judaism—and be so brushed-off that she is not even notified when promised housing is taken away—is unbelievable.  

To the best of my knowledge, the girls signed a contract for this mod.  Is part of Hampshire’s educational mission to teach students that a written, signed contract is dissolvable without notice by those in power and that a promise means nothing when an oversight is made?  This was not made clear to us on Accepted Student’s Day.

We are paying high tuition so that Diana may attend the college that she has chosen, a college that she loves and misses during the summer months.  We are not paying tuition so that she may be continually under stress due to mistakes of the administration.  This is not the first time that the housing office has caused her to worry—during the Winter Vacation, she received an e-mail stating that her room had been vacated, and asking her to notify the office about whether she is planning to return.  When she wrote back in shock, stating that of course she had no plans of leaving and asking what on earth had happened to her room, she was calmly notified that nothing could be done until after vacation.  Although her room was intact the way she left it when she returned in January, she again received a similar letter in the beginning of the spring term.  Why are these mistakes continually being made?  Why are students—who are purported to be the focus of your institution—subjected to stress due to your mistakes?

May we also remind you that Diana is the recipient of significant financial aid?  Our family is under to condition to pay for more than what we receive.  We believe that you should strongly consider reducing the price of room and board for students who are thus inconvenienced, especially in the event that one of them is forced to share a room.  We are told that due to the fact that one student is a senior and two students have medical conditions that compel them to ask for single rooms, Diana may be forced into a double.  She did not sign up for a double, and was told that the possibility of sharing a room would only come up if one freshman signed up to live in the kosher mod; the students were also told that most likely, there would be two first years to share the double room.  Was this said simply to placate them and force them into a situation with no choice?  In a college where such a significant majority of rooms are singles, it is preposterous for you to charge the same high room price of students having to live in doubles—especially if this situation is your fault rather than theirs, and especially if the student’s family requires financial assistance for her to be able to attend and live on campus at all.

As the Hampshire administration, you should know that you are dealing with strong, intelligent, active students who do not back down easily.  We know that Diana and Rebecca are prepared to fight and to ask various Jewish organizations and newspapers to help.  We also will do all that we can to assist them.  Please reconsider your position on the kosher mod and recognize that their demands are reasonable and faith-driven, and are not the whines of over-privileged children.

Sincerely, 

Marina Dukhanova and Gregory Dukhanov

